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DATE: October 7, 2022  OPHPR-2022-014-Revised 

TO: Directors of Health 

FROM: Francesca Provenzano, MPH, RS 
Public Health Section Chief 

RE: Staffing change 

The Public Health Preparedness and Local Health Section would like to share that Renee DiNardi has left 
the Department of Public Health to pursue a new career opportunity. We wish her the best of luck in her 
future pursuits. 

Many of you consulted with Ms. DiNardi during your contractual budget review processes for the 
Epidemiology and Laboratory Capacity (ELC1) funding, Per Capita funding, and Public Health 
Emergency Preparedness (PHEP) contracts. 

In her absence, we ask that you continue to direct questions and contractual documents to the appropriate 
email accounts set up for managing the section’s contractual obligations. 

• For ELC1 contract funding questions, including budgets and final programmatic reports: LHD-
ELCinbox@ct.gov 

• For Per Capita funding applications, final expenditure reports for SFY 2022 and any questions: 
OLHA.DPH@ct.gov

• For PHEP contract funding questions, including budget and programmatic reports:
DPH.PHEP@ct.gov 

If you have emailed or asked Ms. DiNardi questions recently that remain outstanding, please consider 
resending your questions to the email accounts noted above, so that we can address them in a timely 
manner. Thank you. 

c: K. Veneziano
S. Walden
E. McDermott
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